Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                              
 July 20, 2010                             
Present:  Warren Johnson, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins
Call to Order
Chairman Warren Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the June 15, 2010 meeting were accepted as circulated.
In the future, the minutes will be sent to R. Ellis in draft form to be placed on the web-site prior to the following meeting and approval.  In that way, homeowners may review the minutes in a more timely manner. If corrections are made, they will be posted when approved.
Financial Report

On budget.
The end of the year audit is not complete at this time.

Old Business

Vinyl fence cleaning, tree/bush replacement, stone wall rebuilding and driveway repair/replacement-there is a total of approximately $28, 000 available in the 2010 budget for the four projects. 
Russo Landscaping submitted an estimate of $29, 1700 (dated 6/24/10) to complete the tree/bush replacement project.  The Board approved the available $28,000 to be applied to tree/bush replacement this year and defer additional stone wall rebuilding, vinyl fence cleaning and driveway projects to 2011 provided Russo Landscaping will reduce its price for all the work in the estimate of $28,000. We will request that Russo complete the project by 
November 1, 2010.

Insurance-particulars are still not available.  The Board will pursue.
Trees on Hawthorne-three trees need to be replaced.  The Town of Windsor will be notified.

Erosion on Ivy-the Chairman suggested a cost of approximately $3000 for placing 3 inch trap rock to hold the bank. Russo had proposed retaining walls and grading several years ago at a cost of $12,000+.  The Village Chairperson will discuss the options with the Property Manager.
Homeowners’ Forum
R. Ellis of Morning Glory Court stated that he called Elite Property Management to report the 
poor conditions of the lawns.  It appears that some of the sprinklers have not been effective and Hydro-Pro has been on-site.
He also questioned if the Conservancy Reserve Budget needs to be as much as $100,000.  He would like to see the fees reduced rather than continue to build up the reserves any more than they are at present.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Tuesday, August 17, 2010 at 7pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Warren Johnson, Chairman






